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Dear Colleagues, 

It is my great pleasure to introduce the third issue of the “Journal of the Turkish-German 
Gynecological Association (J Turk Ger Gynecol Assoc)” in the publishing year of 2024. This issue 
is consisted of seven articles, and two reviews that we hope you will read with interest. Also you 
may have the oppurtunity to read the quiz. Here we share some of our favorite articles that were 
published in this issue of the journal.

Around the world, postpartum hemorrhage (PPH) continues to be a leading cause of maternal 
morbidity and mortality. For the treatment of PPH, the uterine artery and the hypogastric artery 
are clamped down. However, it is unclear how these devascularization procedures may affect 
ensuing pregnancies. You will have the opportunity to read an article comparing fertility and 
pregnancy outcomes after bilateral uterine artery ligation or bilateral hypogastric artery ligation 
for PPH.

Anti-Mullerian hormone (AMH)- a dimeric glycoprotein belonging to the transforming growth factor-beta family- is secreted 
by the granulosa cells of primary, preantral, and early antral follicles. AMH tends to decrease before FSH rises, making it 
a more sensitive indicator of ovarian reserve than FSH. You will also have the opportunity to read a review establishing 
reference values for AMH in Turkish girls.

Dear Esteemed Readers, Authors and Reviewers,

I’m proud to present the JTGGA’s official Citescore value for 2023. Scopus data for 2023 indicate that JTGGA has a Citescore 
value of 2.4. When compared to our previously disclosed Citescore values of 1.7 in 2021 and 2.1 in 2022, this result shows a 
discernible improvement. This year, the JTGGA is placed 108/209 in the obstetrics and gynecology category with a Citescore 
value of 2.4. We truly value your confidence and support. We are moving forward quickly to continue growing and adding 
value to the field we work in.

Lack of scientific novelty, high levels of plagiarism, poor English, failure to follow the journal’s guidelines, issues with 
methodology and study findings, and inadequate or out-of-date references are the main causes of article rejections. The 
JTGGA consistently gives authors access to a concise list of feedback and, if feasible, the chance to improve their work. 
Please consider publishing in our journal.

Please visit our website at www.jtgga.org, and follow us on Twitter at @JtggaOfficial to stay up to date.

We are looking forward to receiving your valuable submissions, thank you in advance for your contributions.

Sincerely,

Prof. Cihat Ünlü, M.D. 
Editor in Chief of J Turk Ger Gynecol Assoc 
President of TGGF


